BOROUGH OF BARROW IN FURNESS

OVERVIEW AND SCRUTINY COMMITTEE







Meeting, Thursday, 29th January, 2015






at 2.00 p.m. 

PRESENT:- Councillors Roberts (Chairman), Cassidy (Vice-Chairman), Hamilton, Johnston, C. Thomson and M. A. Thomson.
Officers Present:- Sue Roberts (Director of Resources), John Penfold (Corporate Support Manager), Keely Fisher (Democratic Services Officer) and Matthew Tranter (Apprentice).
26 – Disclosures of Interest

Councillor M. A. Thomson declared a Disclosable Pecuniary Interest in Agenda Item No. 9 – Budget Proposal 2015-2016 (Minute No. 31) as she was a part renter of a Council Allotment.
27 – Apologies for Absence

Apologies for absence were submitted from Councillors Derbyshire, Husband, McClure, Maddox, Opie and Wall.
28 – Minutes

The Minutes of the meeting held on 4th December, 2014 were taken as read and confirmed.

29 – Street Cleansing

The Corporate Support Manager provided Members with an update of the scrutiny review into Street Cleansing.

He reported that BIFFA waste services currently collected waste and recycling from 33,000 properties around the Borough on behalf of Barrow Borough Council.  The Council received an income from the Recycling Reward Scheme and a fixed revenue value from the sale of the recycled material.  This was a significant income stream for the Council and was used to offset the cost of collection. 

BIFFA provided the Council with waste data on a weekly basis which was used to claim the recycling reward from Cumbria County Council.  His report showed the change in recycling income from the first three quarters of this year (April - December) compared to the same time period in 2013-14.

The Council currently provided waste and recycling containers for the collection of waste and recycling and a comparison of the cost for these containers had also been analysed.

Recycling comparison

	Recycling stream
	Tonnes Q1-3 2013/14
	Tonnes  Q1-3 2014/15
	Recycling reward Q1-3 2013/14
	Recycling reward Q1-3 2014/15

	Kerbside paper
	830
	702
	
	

	Kerbside co-mingled
	2518
	2574
	
	

	Bring site co-mingled
	552
	544
	
	

	Garden waste
	3280
	3294
	
	

	Total
	7180
	7114
	£443,100
	£446,300


The figures in the table showed a 1% reduction in the tonnage of recycling collected which was attributable to 15% reduction in the amount of paper collected at the kerbside.

The income from recycling reward had increased by <1% whereas the value of the payments increased by 3% per annum.

The decrease in the tonnage of recycling was of concern because it may impact on the financial viability of the service.  It was also inconsistent with the number of requests for additional and replacement recycling containers which had increased by 30% compared to last year.

A work group meeting had been held to discuss the implications of this and the Corporate Support Manager provided a verbal feedback at today’s meeting.

RESOLVED:- That the information in the report be noted.
30 – Finances and Performance
The Director of Resources reported that following the Overview and Scrutiny Committee meeting of 4th December, 2014 she had met with a sub group of Members to discuss the Budget Strategy and performance monitoring.  The Budget Strategy and the Council Finances and Performance reports were discussed by the Executive Committee.  A quarterly executive summary had been developed for Officers and the sub group agreed that this would be useful for this Committee to receive.

The executive summary for Quarter 2 of 2014-2015, so at the 30th September, 2014, was attached as an appendix to the Director’s report.
As at 30th September, 2014 the overall General Fund direct net expenditure was 2% less than half of the budget.  All items were within tolerance levels.

Priority: Housing – the Council was committed to continuing to provide a greater choice of good quality housing and regenerate the oldest and poorest housing in the Borough.  The objectives were:-

· On-going – bringing empty properties back into use on Barrow Island; improving the choice and quality of properties in the Town Centre through Group Repair and securing development for the Central Clearance Area; maintaining the decent homes standard for the Council’s stock.
· Completed – approving the Issues and Options Draft Local Plan.
Priority: Regeneration and the Public Realm – the Council was committed to working with partners and service providers to enhance the built environment and public realm.  The objectives were:-

· On-going – improving the amenities of the Borough through strategic waste management and street cleansing; improving the streetscape and central courtyard on Barrow Island.

· Completed – replacing Roa Island Jetty; refurbishing Farm Street Play Area; supporting the new athletics facility at Furness Academy.
Priority: Local Economy – the Council was committed to work on mitigating the effects of cuts in public spending, their impact on the local economy and working to secure a long term economic recovery for our community.  The objectives were:-

· On-going – continuing to support the Marina Village development, both residential and land assembly; awarding discretionary housing payments and disabled facilities grants.
· Completed – securing LEP support of the strategy for advanced manufacturing in Furness; recruiting five apprentices; supporting residents through the local Council Tax Support Scheme and continuing support for assisted Welfare Advice agencies.

Priority: Service Delivery – the Council strives to provide good quality; efficient and effective services while reducing overall expenditure.  The objectives were:- 

· On-going – partnership working and shared services; improving the customer experience and measuring customer satisfaction.

· Completed – achieving the aim of the Budget Strategy and balancing the budget for 2015-2016; implementing the workforce strategy.
RESOLVED:- That the report be noted.
REFERRED ITEMS

THE FOLLOWING MATTERS ARE REFERRED TO COUNCIL FOR DECISION

31 – Budget Proposals 2015-2016
The Director of Resources reported that the Executive Committee had considered the budget proposals for 2015-2016 on 21st January, 2015 and their recommendations would be before Council on 3rd March, 2015.  

Members of this Committee had the opportunity to scrutinise the budget proposals and raise any concerns or comments to full Council at the meeting on 3rd March, 2015.

The Executive Committee report with the related appendices had been appended to the Director’s report.

It was moved by Councillor M. A. Thomson and seconded by Councillor Hamilton that the budget proposals for 2015-2016 be agreed and it was;
RECOMMENDED:- That the budget proposals for 2015-2016 be agreed.
The meeting closed at 2.20 p.m.

